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Dear Members, 
 
We would like to thank you all for your continued support over the challenging period of the 
COVID-19 pandemic and look forward to continue developing the club over the coming 
months and years. During the pandemic we reduced the cost of all memberships to £15 due 
to the restricted access that members would have over this time. Although it was sad to see 
the club empty for so long, this gave the new committee a much-needed transition period 
and an opportunity to improve the facilities and management of the club. 
 
The committee appointed a new Club Manager to run both the bar and the events side of the 
club. We made this appointment with great confidence and feel Vicky has done an excellent 
job in such a strange period. We are excited to support Vicky with the continued growth of 
the Club to make both a more attractive environment for our members and to continue to 
create a sustainable business to allow the club to be present for years to come. 
 
Inside the club we have made improvements to our function room which has overwhelmed 
our diary with profitable functions and provided great opportunity for the club. We have 
opened up our facilities in the daytime to local community groups and hosted many external 
events with our improved facilities. Your member’s lounge has also undergone significant 
refurbishment along with the corridor areas and toilets to provide a much more welcoming 
environment.  
 
We have successfully applied for a number of grants which will see over the coming months 
further improvements to the club, most noticeably the tennis courts will get a full refresh. 
 
Due to the circumstances, we have regretfully been unable to run our Annual General 
Meeting or publish our accounts for the previous two years. Our accounts are now available 
for our members and the AGM will return later this year.  
 
We would like to extend a huge Thank-you to all our members for their support over the 
difficult times and to Vicky for her ferocious efforts in working alongside the committee to 
bring the club to where it is today. In the meantime, we look forward to enjoying the club with 
you, continually improving our facilities and will see you all at the AGM in the coming 
months. The committee are always open to comments/suggestions, these can be emailed to 
feedback@flixtoncricketandsportsclub.com, or written comments can be received behind the 
bar in a letter addressed to the committee.  
 
Best regards, 
 
David Connor 
Chairman, on behalf of the FCSC Committee.  


